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Heller Announces the Opening of FEMA Field Office 

in Fernley 
(Washington, DC) – Today, U.S. Congressman Dean Heller (R-NV) made the following statement regarding the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) opening a field office in Fernley.  Congressman Heller sent a letter to FEMA on January 9th requesting a field office be established to help assist Fernley Residents.  
“The flood victims in Fernley need as much help as possible to get their homes and lives back.  After touring the flood area with Mayor Cutler and speaking with flood victims, local outreach is critical to ensuring that every person who lost their home gets the assistance they need.  I am pleased FEMA has authorized this field office,” said Heller.  

The new FEMA field office will be located at the Fernley City Hall and housed in the council chambers.  The field office provides disaster victims assistance with disaster-related questions or provides program information on a person-to-person basis.  Anyone requiring assistance with the registration process will be helped and telephones are provided.  The hours of operation are currently 7 a.m. to 7 p.m., seven days a week or you can call 1-800-621-3362.  Additional assistance may be obtained through the Small Business Administration at (800) 659-2955 and are also located at the Fernley City Hall.         
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